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PANDEMIC SHAPES 2022 LEGISLATIVE SESSION 

After a contentious 2021 session and redis-

tricting process, the 2022 session was a 

stark contrast, with little of the drama and 

partisan animosity that have been prevalent 

in previous years.   

 This session was similar to last in a 

few ways. With the pandemic still serving as 

a backdrop, committee hearings were once 

again conducted virtually, limiting participa-

tion to written and video testimony. And de-

spite the capitol being open to the public, the 

halls were largely deserted due to disagree-

ments on mask mandates and pandemic-

related measures. 

 The short 35-day session was primarily 

defined by two things: leadership changes 

and money. 

 With a general election coming in No-

vember, the House saw major changes as 

leaders opted resign from their legislative 

posts in order to focus on statewide races. 

Both House Speaker Tina Kotek (D-Portland) 

and House Minority Leader Christine Drazen 

(R-Canby) stepped down before session be-

gan to focus on their gubernatorial race cam-

paigns.  
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This left the door open for new 

leadership, with Representa-

tive Dan Rayfield (D-Corvallis) 

assuming the role of Speaker, 

and Representative Vikki 

Breese Iverson (R-Prineville) 

stepping into the Republican 

Leader role.  

        But by far the biggest ele-

ment to session was the sheer 

amount of discretionary mon-

ey available for legislators to 

spend. Due to higher than ex-

pected income tax revenues 

and a large tranche of federal 

pandemic relief, additional 

spending totaled $5.8 billion, 

including nearly $1.5 billion in 

general funds and $2.2 billion 

in federal funds. The general 

budget alone is now $1.4 bil-

lion higher than was set last 

June for the 2021-2023 bienni-

um. Among the spending pri-

orities included: one-time stim-

ulus checks to low-income tax-

payers ($200 million); Gover-

norôs Brownôs óReady Future 

Oregonô workforce initiative 

($200 million); climate change 

initiatives ($100 million); and 

affordable housing and shelter 

projects ($400 million). 

Shake up coming for 

2023 legislature 
Changes are on the way for the 2023 legislature, thanks 

in part to a governorôs race without an incumbent for the 

first time in 20 years. 

 Weeks before the 2022 session began, long-time 

House Speaker Tina Kotek (D-Portland) resigned from 

the Oregon Legislature in order to focus on her campaign 

for governor. Likewise, Senator Betsy Johnson  

(D-Scappoose) and House Minority Leader Christine Dra-

zen (R-Canby) stepped down from their legislative roles 

to focus on their prospective gubernatorial races. The pri-

mary election for Oregonôs next governor will be held May 

17th, and is crowded on both the Democrat and Republi-

can sides.  

 As the 2022 session came to a close, a whopping 

19 House members and five Senators announced they 

would be leaving the legislature, including notable legisla-

tive leaders Senate President Peter Courtney (D-Salem), 

House Majority Leader Barbara Smith Warner  

(D-Portland), and long-time Senators Lee Beyer  

(D-Springfield) and Chuck Thomsen (R-Hood River). All 

these changes mean new voices are coming to Salem.  
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